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Mr Gerard Hayes 
Secretary 
Health Services Union NSW/ACT/Qld 
Locked Bag 3 
Australia Square NSW 1215 

By email: secretary@hsu.asn.au; 
matthew.ramsay@hsu.asn.au 
Amber.Jacobus@hsu.asn.au 

14 November 2024 

Notification of planned Implementation of DeliverEASE at Cessnock Hospital 

Dear Mr Hayes, 

I am writing to advise that Hunter New England Local Health District (HNELHD) has proposed the 
implementation of the DeliverEASE at Cessnock Hospital, with a commencement date of 25 
November 2024.  

This project is part of a broader strategy where DeliverEASE has been successfully integrated 
across 7 Health Districts, encompassing 43 hospitals, 1038 clinical areas. We anticipate smooth 
transition at Cessnock Hospital, aligning with the outcomes observed in previous implementations. 

We recognise the importance of staff support during this change and HealthShare will work closely 
with the DeliverEASE project team to ensure that all necessary adjustments are managed efficiently 
minimising the impact for HealthShare staff.  

We are open to consultation and welcome any feedback or concerns from HealthShare staff 
regarding this process.   

At this stage we have limited information regarding the implementation, we will address any queries 
as best as we can, ensuring HSU organisers for the Hunter area are informed of any development.  

Please contact me or Aleksandra Kusmierz, HR Business Partner at 
aleksandra.kusmierz@health.nsw.gov.au or 0499 829 587 if there are any questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 

Rick Forrest 
Acting General Manager, Patient Services 
Hunter & Central Coast 
0459 848 307 | Rick.Forrest@health.nsw.gov.au 
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